

## **UNH POLICE DEPARTMEN**

## 18 Waterworks Road Durham, NH 03824

"A Nationally Accredited Law Enforcement Agency"
STATION (603) 862-1427 FAX (603) 8

STATION (603) 862-1427 FAX (603) 862-1966

Send Date: Tuesday, 8/19

Subject: UNH Durham Student Move-In Traffic & Parking Advisory

**Recipients**: All UNH Durham Employees

**Body:** 

Campus Community Members,

As the university community prepares to begin a new academic year, it is time for student movein days Wednesday, August 20 through Sunday, August 24. Peak congestion is expected Thursday, 8/21 - Saturday, 8/23 between 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. each day. UNH Police, in collaboration with UNH Parking Services, will close selected parking lots on the evening of Tuesday, August 19.

Over the years, we have developed proven strategies for managing the experience for students and their families. The process works well thanks to the outstanding cooperation from faculty and staff whose work is less directly related to move-in and accommodate this annual request for patience and flexibility. Please consider, with the approval of your supervisor, altering your arrival and departure times, or working virtually from an off-campus location especially on Friday, August 22.

Most of the campus parking lots will be <u>CLOSED</u> for staging to support student move-in operations. If you must commute to campus on any of these days, please be aware of conditions that may impact travel and parking (and that could result in cars being towed at the owner's expense if they are left in lots designated as closed). Please anticipate and be prepared for last-minute changes and additional directions from the UNH Police who will be supervising parking and traffic during move-in days. For more information, please email or call Chief Steven Lee at <u>steven.lee@police.unh.edu</u> or 862-1427.

 Wednesday, August 20 – Gables, Mills, & Woodside move-in timeslots from 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

- Thursday, August 21 Gables, Mills, & Woodside move-in timeslots from 8:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. & ODD floors of Christensen, Williamson & Stoke Halls move-in timeslots from 8:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m.
- Friday, August 22 First-Year & Transfer Undergraduate Students (EVEN floors of Christensen, Williamson, Stoke & all other residence halls), Gables, & Woodside with move-in timeslots from 8:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m.
- Saturday, August 23 Returning Students (ALL residence halls), Gables & Woodside with move-in timeslots from at 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
- Sunday, August 24 Gables & Woodside move-in timeslots from 8:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m. & Late Arrivals from 8:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m.

Please go to <a href="https://www.unh.edu/housing/">https://www.unh.edu/housing/</a> for move-in information. You will find additional parking information below.

Please view our fall 2025 move-in FAQ's at: <a href="https://www.unh.edu/upd/move-faq">https://www.unh.edu/upd/move-faq</a> and our full Wildcat Days schedule for new students at: <a href="https://www.unh.edu/new-students/wildcat-days">https://www.unh.edu/new-students/wildcat-days</a>.

The lots will be **closed for parking** will be the following:

- For Thursday → Lot B (Babcock side / half); Ballard Loop; Brook Way (ALL parking spots straight back to the old NEC, and the rear of Stoke Hall except for the RHD; Lot E, Lot E-1& Lot E-2; and,
- For Friday & Saturday → Campus Crossing Visitor Lot; Lot B (Babcock side/half); HSSC parking lot; Edgewood Visitor Lot; Quad Way Upper/Lower Quad parking spots; Ballard Loop; Health Science Simulation Center Lot; Brook Way (ALL parking spots straight back to the old NEC, and the rear of Stoke Hall with the exception of the RHD spots); Lot E, Lot E-1, and Lot E-2.

Anyone having to park on-campus on Thursday, Friday and Saturday are welcome to temporarily park in:

- F-Lot (across from Morse Hall),
- N Lot (Nesmith Hall), P Lot (Parsons Hall),
- Contractor lot on Waterworks Road next to Gregg Hall,
- D Lot (Elliot Alumni Center),
- Mast Road Lot,
- Moiles Lot, &
- West Edge Lot.

We apologize for any inconvenience the move-in process might cause you. We greatly appreciate your continued efforts and support to welcome our students and their families to campus in true Wildcat fashion.

Steven Lee Chief of Police